To: RDA Steering Committee

From: Linda Barnhart, RSC Secretary

Subject: Implementing the Collections Model in RDA

The text below reflects the decisions made by the RDA Steering Committee during its October 2021 meeting.

Most recommendations in <u>RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2</u> were passed by unanimous consent without discussion, but a handful of issues were raised for discussion. In those cases, the decisions recorded below will not mirror the original written proposal and are indicated as based on RSC discussion.

Follow-up actions for some recommendations will be developed for future RSC discussion; see the minutes for details.

Although the proposal was presented in four parts, the decisions are combined here in one document.

Updates have been made to RDA Reference which will propagate to the RDA Registry and the RDA Toolkit. Instruction text has been added as well to RDA Toolkit. Both will appear in the next Toolkit release.

#### **Table of Contents**

New Elements (67)

List of New Elements

Appendix A: Detailed Content of New Elements

Deprecated (58) and Soft-Deprecated Elements (20)

List of Deprecated and Soft-Deprecated Elements

Appendix B: Detailed Content of Deprecated and Soft-Deprecated Elements

Changed Element Labels (31)

List of Changed Element Labels

Appendix C: Detailed Content of Changed Element Labels

Changed Element Definitions (57)

List of Changed Element Definitions

Appendix D: Detailed Content of Changed Element Definitions

Changed Element Hierarchies (40)

List of Changed Element Hierarchies

Appendix E: Detailed Content of Changed Element Hierarchies

Elements with Added Shortcut Text (6)

List of Elements with Added Shortcut Text

Appendix F: Detailed Content of Elements with Added Shortcut Text

New Vocabulary Encoding Schemes (2) and New and Redefined Terms (8)

List of New Vocabularies and Terms

Appendix G: <u>Detailed Content of New Vocabulary Encoding Schemes and New and</u> Redefined Terms

=====

# List of New Elements

For details on these new elements, see Appendix A.

Agent: agent described with metadata by

Agent: collection registrar agent of (range = work)

Agent: collector agent of (range = work)

Collective Agent: collection registrar collective agent of (range = work)

Collective Agent: collective agent described with metadata by Collective Agent: collector collective agent of (range = work)

Corporate Body: collection registrar corporate body of (range = work)

Corporate Body: collector corporate body of (range = work) Corporate Body: corporate body described with metadata by

Expression: concordance work

Expression: expression described with metadata by

Family: collection registrar family of (range = work)

Family: collector family of (range = work) Family: family described with metadata by

Item: holding of

Item: item described with metadata by

Item: location of item

Item: on manifestation with

Manifestation: catalogue

Manifestation: finding aid

Manifestation: hierarchic finding aid

Manifestation: holding Manifestation: index

Manifestation: location of collection

Manifestation: manifestation described with metadata by

Manifestation: subcollection Manifestation: subcollection of

Nomen: nomen described with metadata by

Person: collection registrar person of (range = work)

Person: collector person of (range = work) Person: person described with metadata by

Place: location of collection of Place: location of item of

Place: place described with metadata by

RDA Entity: RDA entity described with metadata by

Timespan: timespan described with metadata by

Work: catalogue of

Work: collection accrual method Work: collection accrual policy Work: collection registrar agent

Work: collection registrar collective agent Work: collection registrar corporate body

Work: collection registrar family Work: collection registrar person

Work: collector agent

Work: collector collective agent Work: collector corporate body

Work: collector family Work: collector person

Work: concordance work for

Work: finding aid of

Work: hierarchic finding aid of

Work: index for

Work: metadata description of agent

Work: metadata description of collective agent Work: metadata description of corporate body Work: metadata description of expression Work: metadata description of family

Work: metadata description of item

Work: metadata description of manifestation

Work: metadata description of nomen
Work: metadata description of person
Work: metadata description of place
Work: metadata description of RDA entity
Work: metadata description of timespan
Work: metadata description of work
Work: work described with metadata by

=====

# List of Deprecated and Soft-Deprecated Elements

For details on these deprecated and soft-deprecated elements, see Appendix B.

# **Deprecated Elements**

These RDA elements have been deprecated and will no longer appear in RDA Toolkit. The registered IRIs for the deprecated elements will remain in the RDA Registry, but all labels, definitions, and scope notes will have '(Deprecated)' appended to them.

Agent: collection registrar agent of (range = item)

Agent: collector agent of (range = item)

Agent: curator agent of

Collective Agent: collection registrar collective agent of (range = item)

Collective Agent: collector collective agent of (range = item)

Collective Agent: curator collective agent of

Corporate Body: collection registrar corporate body of (range = item)

Corporate Body: collector corporate body of (range = item)

Corporate Body: curator corporate body of

Expression: abstract of expression Expression: abstracted as expression Expression: catalogue expression Expression: catalogue of expression Expression: finding aid expression Expression: finding aid for expression

Expression: index expression Expression: index to expression Expression: indexed in expression Expression: indexing for expression Expression: summarized as expression Expression: summary of expression

Family: collection registrar family of (range = item)

Family: collector family of (range = item)

Family: curator family of

Item: collection registrar agent

Item: collection registrar collective agent Item: collection registrar corporate body

Item: collection registrar family Item: collection registrar person

Item: collector agent

Item: collector collective agent Item: collector corporate body

Item: collector family Item: collector person Item: curator agent

Item: curator collective agent Item: curator corporate body

Item: curator family
Item: curator person
Item: item critiqued in
Item: item evaluated in
Item: item reviewed in

Person: collection registrar person of (range = item)

Person: collector person of (range = item)

Person curator person of

Work: catalogue of work Work: catalogue work

Work: concordance to work
Work: concordance work
Work: critique of item
Work: evaluation of item
Work: finding aid for work
Work: finding aid work
Work: index to work
Work: index work

Work: indexed in work
Work: indexing for work
Work: review of item

# Soft-Deprecated Elements

Soft-deprecated elements remain in the official Toolkit but are candidates for future deprecation. These are legacy elements that are retained for continuity in applications. Toolkit instructions recommend using the replacement element or recording method.

Expression: expression critiqued by Expression: expression reviewed by

Item: filmed with item
Item: on disc with item

Manifestation: filmed with manifestation Manifestation: manifestation critiqued by Manifestation: manifestation reviewed by Manifestation: on disc with manifestation

RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued by RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed by

Work: critique of expression Work: critique of manifestation Work: critique of RDA entity Work: critique of work Work: review of expression

Work: review of expression
Work: review of manifestation
Work: review of RDA entity

Work: review of work Work: work critiqued by Work: work reviewed by

=====

# List of Changed Element Labels

For details on these changed element labels, see Appendix C.

Agent: agent described in

Collective Agent: collective agent described in

Corporate Body: corporate body described in

Expression: expression critiqued in\* Expression: expression described in Expression: expression evaluated in Expression: expression reviewed in\*

Family: family described in

Item: accompanied by item Item: item described in

Manifestation: issued with

Manifestation: manifestation critiqued in\* Manifestation: manifestation described in Manifestation: manifestation evaluated in Manifestation: manifestation reviewed in\*

Nomen: nomen described in

Person: person described in

Place: place described in

RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued in\* RDA Entity: RDA entity described in RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated in RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed in\*

Timespan: timespan described in

Work: abstract of work
Work: abstracted as work
Work: summarized as work
Work: summary of work
Work: work critiqued in\*
Work: work described in
Work: work evaluated in
Work: work reviewed in\*

=====

<sup>\*</sup> These elements are also soft-deprecated.

# List of Changed Element Definitions

For details on these changed element definitions, see Appendix D.

Agent: agent described by Agent: compiler agent of

Collective Agent: collective agent described by Collective Agent: compiler collective agent of

Corporate Body: compiler corporate body of Corporate Body: corporate body described by

Expression: concordance expression Expression: concordance to expression Expression: expression critiqued by Expression: expression described by Expression: expression evaluated by Expression: expression reviewed by

Family: compiler family of Family: family described by

Item: bound with Item: held with

Item: item described by

Manifestation: accompanied by manifestation Manifestation: manifestation critiqued by Manifestation: manifestation described by Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by Manifestation: manifestation reviewed by

Manifestation: on carrier unit with

Nomen: nomen described by

Person: compiler person of Person: person described by

Place: place described by

RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued by RDA Entity: RDA entity described by RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed by Timespan: timespan described by

Work: abstract
Work: abstract of
Work: compiler agent

Work: compiler collective agent Work: compiler corporate body

Work: compiler family
Work: compiler person
Work: critique of expression
Work: critique of manifestation
Work: critique of RDA entity
Work: critique of work

Work: evaluation of expression Work: evaluation of manifestation Work: evaluation of RDA entity

Work: evaluation of work
Work: review of expression
Work: review of manifestation
Work: review of RDA entity

Work: review of work Work: summary Work: summary of

Work: work critiqued by Work: work described by Work: work evaluated by Work: work reviewed by

=====

# List of Changed Element Hierarchies

For details on these changed element hierarchies, see <u>Appendix E</u>.

Agent: compiler agent of

Collective Agent: compiler collective agent of

Corporate Body: compiler corporate body of

Expression: concordance expression Expression: concordance to expression Expression: expression critiqued by Expression: expression evaluated by Expression: expression reviewed by

Family: compiler family of

Manifestation: manifestation critiqued by Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by Manifestation: manifestation reviewed by

Person: compiler person of

RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued by RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed by

Work: abstract Work: abstract of Work: compiler agent

Work: compiler collective agent Work: compiler corporate body

Work: compiler family
Work: compiler person
Work: critique of expression
Work: critique of manifestation
Work: critique of RDA entity

Work: critique of work

Work: evaluation of expression Work: evaluation of manifestation Work: evaluation of RDA entity

Work: evaluation of work Work: review of expression Work: review of manifestation Work: review of RDA entity

Work: review of work

Work: summary of

Work: work critiqued by Work: work evaluated by Work: work reviewed by

=====

# List of Elements with Added Shortcut Text

For details on these changed element definitions, shortcuts, and hierarchies, see Appendix F.

Expression: concordance expression Expression: concordance to expression

Item: bound with Item: held with

Manifestation: accompanied by manifestation

Manifestation: on carrier unit with

=====

# List of New Vocabularies and Terms

For details on these new vocabularies and terms, see Appendix G.

# New Vocabulary Encoding Schemes

RDA Collection Accrual Method RDA Collection Accrual Policy

# New or Redefined Terms in RDA Terms

collection expression collection manifestation collection item collection work indexing finding aid metadata description set metadata statement unitary finding aid

Last updated: 31 December 2021 Page 12 of 132

# Appendix A: Detailed Content of New Elements

Agent: agent described with metadata by (rdaa:P51108)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for an agent.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P51108

Domain

Agent

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

## Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Agent: agent described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Agent: collection registrar agent of (rdaa:P51118)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of an agent for creating a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50046

**Domain** 

Agent

Range

Work

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer agent of

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

## Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

Page 14 of 132

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Agent: compiler agent of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collection registrar agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 7 and 11]

# Agent: collector agent of (rdaa:P51113)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of an agent for collecting by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50045

Domain

Agent

Range

Work

## **Prerecording**

# **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

## Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 15 of 132

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Agent: creator agent of work of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collector agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 4]

Collective Agent: collection registrar collective agent of (rdaa:P51119)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a collective agent for creating a metadata work.

# **Element Reference**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50791

**Domain** 

Collective Agent

Range

Work

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer collective agent of

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 16 of 132

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Collective Agent: compiler collective agent of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collection registrar collective agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 7 and 11]

\* \* \*

Collective Agent: collective agent described with metadata by (rdaa:P51109)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a collective agent.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P51109

**Domain** 

Collective Agent

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

## Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

### **Recording an unstructured description**

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Collective Agent: collective agent described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of collective agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Collective Agent: collector collective agent of (rdaa:P51114)

### **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a collective agent for collecting by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50786

**Domain** 

Collective Agent

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

# **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Collective Agent: creator collective agent of work of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collector collective agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 4]

Corporate Body: collection registrar corporate body of (rdaa:P51120)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a corporate body for creating a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50942

**Domain** 

Corporate Body

Range

Work

Alternate labels

cataloguer corporate body of

# **Prerecording**

## Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Corporate Body: compiler corporate body of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collection registrar corporate body.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 7 and 11]

\* \* \*

# Corporate Body: collector corporate body of (rdaa:P51115)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a corporate body for collecting by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

Page 20 of 132

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50937

Domain

Corporate Body

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

## Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Corporate Body: creator corporate body of work of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collector corporate body.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Corporate Body: corporate body described with metadata by (rdaa:P51110)

## **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a corporate body.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P51110

Domain

Corporate Body

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

## Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# **Recording an unstructured description**

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

## **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Corporate Body: corporate body described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of corporate body.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

# Expression: concordance work (rdae:P20577)

# **Definition and Scope.**

A work that is a systematic guide of all or selected words that occur in an expression that realizes a textual work.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/e/P20577

**Domain** 

Expression

Range

Work

## **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

## **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Expression: related work of expression.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: concordance work for.

1 450 25 01 1

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 21 and RSC discussion]

\* \* \*

# Expression: expression described with metadata by (rdae:P20576)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for an expression.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/e/P20576

**Domain** 

Expression

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

## **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Expression: expression described by.

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 24 of 132

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

# Family: collection registrar family of (rdaa:P51121)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a family for creating a metadata work.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P51093

**Domain** 

Family

Range

Work

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer family of

## **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

## **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Family: compiler family of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collection registrar family.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 7 and 11]

\* \* \*

# Family: collector family of (rdaa:P51116)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a family for collecting by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P51088

Domain

Family

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Page 26 of 132

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Family: creator family of work of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collector family.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Family: family described with metadata by (rdaa:P51111)

## **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a family.

# **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P51111

**Domain** 

Family

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 27 of 132

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Family: family described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of family.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\_\_\_\_\_

# Item: holding of (rdai:P40161)

## **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation of a collection work that includes the item.

# **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/i/P40161

Domain

Item

Range

Manifestation

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

## Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

## **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Item: related manifestation of item.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: holding.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Item: item described with metadata by (rdai:P40164)

### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for an item.

#### **Element Reference**

TRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/i/P40164

Domain

Item

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 29 of 132

## **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

## Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work; identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

## **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Item: item described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of item.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Item: location of item (rdai:P40162)

# **Definition and Scope**

A place where an item is held, stored, or made available for access.

## **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/i/P40162

Domain

Item

Range

Place

Page 30 of 132

# **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Item: holding of for the manifestation of a *collection work* that includes the item
- 2. Manifestation: location of collection for the place where a manifestation of a *collection* work is stored

The element does not identify any *collection manifestation*.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Place: appellation of place or as an IRI.

# **Recording an unstructured description**

Record an unstructured description for a related place as a value of Place: name of Place.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related place as a value of Place: access point for place.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

#### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related place as a value of Place: identifier for place.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related place as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Item: related place of item.

For the inverse of this element, see Place: location of item of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 12]

\* \* \*

# Item: on manifestation with (rdai:P40163)

# **Definition and Scope**

An item that is reproduced on the same manifestation as an item.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/i/P40163

Domain

Item

Range

Item

# **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Item: reproduced as item for a manifestation that reproduces the item
- 2. Manifestation: part of manifestation for a manifestation that includes the component manifestation
- 3. Manifestation: part manifestation for a manifestation that is a component of the complete manifestation
- 4. Manifestation: reproduction of item of for an item that is used as the basis for the component manifestation

The element does not identify any manifestations that are reproductions of items or the manifestation that includes the component manifestations.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Item: appellation of item or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related item as a value of Item: title of item.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related item as a value of Item: access point for item.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Page 32 of 132

Record an identifier for a related item as a value of Item: identifier for item.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

## **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related item as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Item: related item of item.

For the inverse of this element, see Item: on manifestation with.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 15]

Manifestation: catalogue (rdam:P30464)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata description set for the items that are held by a collection manifestation.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30464

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Work

**Alternate labels** 

analytic finding aid

finding aid, analytic

## **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: finding aid.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: catalogue of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 5]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: finding aid (rdam:P30463)

### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata description set for a collection manifestation.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30463

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

## Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 34 of 132

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

## **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: manifestation described with metadata by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: finding aid of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 1]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: hierarchic finding aid (rdam:P30465)

## **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata description set for the sub-collections and items that are held by a collection manifestation.

A collection includes an archival collection.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30465

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Work

#### Alternate labels

finding aid, hierarchic

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

## **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: finding aid.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: hierarchic finding aid of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 9]

. . .

# Manifestation: holding (rdam:P30460)

### **Definition and Scope**

An item that is included in the manifestation of a collection work.

## **Element Reference**

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 36 of 132

#### **IRI**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30460

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Item

## **Prerecording**

# **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Item: appellation of item or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related item as a value of Item: title of item.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related item as a value of Item: access point for item.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related item as a value of Item: identifier for item.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related item as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: related item of manifestation.

For the inverse of this element, see Item: holding of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: index (rdam:P30466)

# **Definition and Scope**

Page 37 of 132

A work that is systematic guide to the content of a manifestation that embodies a textual work.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30466

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: related work of manifestation.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: index for.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 17 and RSC discussion]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: location of collection (rdam:P30461)

# **Definition and Scope**

A place where the manifestation of a collection work is stored.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30461

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Place

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Place: appellation of place or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related place as a value of Place: name of place.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related place as a value of Place: Manifestation: access point for place.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related place as a value of Place: identifier for place.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related place as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: related place of manifestation.

For the inverse of this element, see Place: location of collection of.

Page 39 of 132

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 10]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: manifestation described with metadata by (rdam:P30462)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a manifestation.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30462

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

#### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: manifestation described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: subcollection (rdam:P30458)

# **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation of a collection work that is a discrete component of a manifestation of another collection work.

# **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30458

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Manifestation

### **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### Recording an IRI

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: part manifestation.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: subcollection of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 6]

\* \* :

# Manifestation: subcollection of (rdam:P30459)

# **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation of collection work that has a manifestation of another collection work as a discrete component.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/m/P30459

Domain

Manifestation

Range

Manifestation

# **Prerecording**

#### Recording

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

# **Recording an unstructured description**

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: part of manifestation.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: subcollection.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 7]

Nomen: nomen described with metadata by (rdan:P80188)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a nomen.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/n/P80188

**Domain** 

Nomen

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work; identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### Recording an IRI

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Nomen: nomen described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of nomen.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

Person: collection registrar person of (rdaa:P51122)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a person for creating a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50640

**Domain** 

Person

Range

Work

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer person of

### **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Person: compiler person of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collection registrar person.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 7 and 11]

\* \* \*

Person: collector person of (rdaa:P51117)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a person for collecting by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P50635

Domain

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Person: creator person of work of.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: collector person.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Person: person described with metadata by (rdaa:P51112)

### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a person.

#### **Element Reference**

Page 46 of 132

#### **IRI**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/a/P51112

**Domain** 

Person

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

# **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work; identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Person: person described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of person.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

Place: location of collection of (rdap:P70055)

# **Definition and Scope**

Page 47 of 132

A manifestation of a collection work that is stored in a place.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/p/P70055

Domain

Place

Range

Manifestation

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Place: related manifestation of place.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: location of collection.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 11]

\* \* \*

# Place: location of item of (rdap:P70056)

# **Definition and Scope**

An item that is held, stored, or made available for access in a place.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/p/P70056

**Domain** 

Place

Range

Item

### **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Place: location of collection of for the manifestation of a collection work
- 2. Manifestation: holding for the item that is included in a collection manifestation

The element does not identify any *collection manifestation*.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Item: appellation of item or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related item as a value of Item: title of item.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related item as a value of Item: access point for item.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related item as a value of Item: identifier for item.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Page 49 of 132

Record an IRI for a related item as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Place: related item of place.

For the inverse of this element, see Item: location of item.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 13]

\* \* \*

Place: place described with metadata by (rdap:P70057)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a place.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/p/P70057

Domain

Place

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

#### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work; identifier for work.

Page 50 of 132

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Place: place described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of place.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

RDA Entity: RDA entity described with metadata by (rdax:P00030)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for an RDA entity.

# **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/x/P00030

**Domain** 

**RDA** Entity

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

#### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see RDA Entity: RDA entity described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

Timespan: timespan described with metadata by (rdat:P70063)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a timespan.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/t/P70063

Domain

Timespan

Range

Work

### **Prerecording**

#### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

Page 52 of 132

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Timespan: timespan described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of timespan.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\_\_\_\_\_

# Work: catalogue of (rdaw:P10625)

# **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is a collection manifestation that has a metadata description set for the items that it holds.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10625

Domain

Work

Range

Manifestation

**Alternate labels** 

analytic finding aid of finding aid of, analytic

## **Prerecording**

#### Recording

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: finding aid of.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: catalogue.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 2]

\* \* \*

# Work: collection accrual method (rdaw:P10608)

# **Definition and Scope**

A method of transfer of custodianship of the items that are added to a manifestation of a collection work.

# **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10608

Domain

Work

Last updated: 31 December 2021 Page 54 of 132

### **Prerecording**

# **Recording**

# Recording an unstructured description

**OPTION** 

Record an uncontrolled term or a term that is transcribed from a source of information.

#### **OPTION**

Record details or other unstructured information.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

### **OPTION**

Record an appropriate terms from the RDA Collection Accrual Method *vocabulary encoding scheme*.

deposit

donation

license

loan

purchase

For a definition, scope note, and notation of a term, see RDA Collection Accrual Method.

This vocabulary encoding scheme has incomplete coverage of scope.

Additional values may be included in the future.

### **OPTION**

Record a term from another suitable *vocabulary encoding scheme*. For general guidance, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Data values.

### **OPTION**

Record a *vocabulary encoding scheme* that is used as a *source of information* for a term. For general guidance, see Guidance: Data provenance. Recording a source of metadata.

### **CONDITION**

None of the terms in a vocabulary encoding scheme is appropriate or sufficiently specific.

#### **OPTION**

Record a suitable uncontrolled term as an unstructured description.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Page 55 of 132

#### **OPTION**

Record a notation for a term from the RDA *vocabulary encoding scheme*. For a list of notations, see RDA Collection Accrual Method.

#### **OPTION**

Record an identifier or notation for a term from another suitable vocabulary encoding scheme. For general guidance, see Guidance: Data provenance. Recording a source of metadata.

#### **OPTION**

Record a *vocabulary encoding scheme* that is used as a *source of information* for an identifier. For general guidance, see Guidance: Data provenance. Recording a source of metadata.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

### **OPTION**

Record an IRI for a term or concept as a *real-world object* selected from the RDA *vocabulary encoding scheme*. For a list of IRIs, see RDA Collection Accrual Method.

#### **OPTION**

Record an IRI for a term or concept as a *real-world object* selected from another suitable *vocabulary encoding scheme*.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 1 and RSC discussion]

\* \* \*

Work: collection accrual policy (rdaw:P10609)

### **Definition and Scope**

A policy for selecting items that are added to a manifestation of a collection work.

### **Element Reference**

#### **IRI**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10609

Domain

Work

### **Prerecording**

Page 56 of 132

# Recording

# Recording an unstructured description

#### OPTION

Record an uncontrolled term or a term that is transcribed from a *source of information*.

#### **OPTION**

Record details or other unstructured information.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### Recording a structured description

### **OPTION**

Record an appropriate terms from the RDA Collection Accrual Policy vocabulary encoding scheme.

active closed passive selective

For a definition, scope note, and notation of a term, see RDA Collection Accrual Policy.

This vocabulary encoding scheme has incomplete coverage of scope.

Additional values may be included in the future.

#### **OPTION**

Record a term from another suitable *vocabulary encoding scheme*. For general guidance, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Data values.

# **OPTION**

Record a *vocabulary encoding scheme* that is used as a *source of information* for a term. For general guidance, see Guidance: Data provenance. Recording a source of metadata.

#### **CONDITION**

None of the terms in a vocabulary encoding scheme is appropriate or sufficiently specific.

### **OPTION**

Record a suitable uncontrolled term as an unstructured description.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

# **OPTION**

Record a notation for a term from the RDA *vocabulary encoding scheme*. For a list of notations, see RDA Collection Accrual Policy.

### **OPTION**

Record an identifier or notation for a term from another suitable vocabulary encoding scheme. For general guidance, see Guidance: Data provenance. Recording a source of metadata.

#### **OPTION**

Record a *vocabulary encoding scheme* that is used as a *source of information* for an identifier. For general guidance, see Guidance: Data provenance. Recording a source of metadata.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

### **OPTION**

Record an IRI for a term or concept as a *real-world object* selected from the RDA *vocabulary encoding scheme*. For a list of IRIs, see RDA Collection Accrual Policy.

#### **OPTION**

Record an IRI for a term or concept as a *real-world object* selected from another suitable *vocabulary encoding scheme*.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 2]

\* \* \*

Work: collection registrar agent (rdaw:P10634)

### **Definition and Scope**

An agent who is responsible for creating an analytic finding aid.

### **Element Reference**

#### IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10634

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Agent

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer agent

### **Prerecording**

Page 58 of 132

### **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Agent: appellation of agent or as an IRI.

## Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related agent as a value of Agent: name of agent.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related agent as a value of Agent: access point for agent.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related agent as a value of Agent: identifier for agent.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related agent as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Work: compiler agent.

For the inverse of this element, see Agent: collection registrar agent of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 6 and 10]

\* \* \*

Work: collection registrar collective agent (rdaw:P10635)

### **Definition and Scope**

A collective agent who is responsible for creating an analytic finding aid.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10635

Domain

Work

Range

Collective Agent

#### Alternate labels

cataloguer collective agent

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Collective Agent: appellation of collective agent or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: name of collective agent.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: access point for collective agent.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: identifier for collective agent.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related collective agent as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Work: compiler collective agent.

For the inverse of this element, see Collective Agent: collection registrar collective agent of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 6 and 10]

\* \* \*

Work: collection registrar corporate body (rdaw:P10636)

### **Definition and Scope**

A corporate body who is responsible for creating an analytic finding aid.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10636

Domain

Work

Range

Corporate Body

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer corporate body

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Corporate Body: appellation of corporate body or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: name of corporate body.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: access point for corporate body.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: identifier for corporate body.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

#### Recording an IRI

Record an IRI for a related corporate body as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Work: compiler corporate body.

For the inverse of this element, see Corporate Body: collection registrar corporate body of.

Page 61 of 132

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 6 and 10]

\* \* \*

# Work: collection registrar family (rdaw:P10637)

# **Definition and Scope**

A family who is responsible for creating an analytic finding aid.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10637

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Family

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer family

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Family: appellation of family or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related family as a value of Family: name of family.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related family as a value of Family: access point for family.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related family as a value of Family: identifier for family.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related family as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

Page 62 of 132

#### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Work: compiler family.

For the inverse of this element, see Family: collection registrar family of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 6 and 10]

\* \* \*

# Work: collection registrar person (rdaw:P10638)

# **Definition and Scope**

A person who is responsible for creating an analytic finding aid.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10638

Domain

Work

Range

Person

**Alternate labels** 

cataloguer person

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Person: appellation of person or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related person as a value of Person: name of person.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related person as a value of Person: access point for person.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related person as a value of Person: identifier for person.

Page 63 of 132

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related person as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For narrower elements, see Work: compiler person.

For the inverse of this element, see Person: collection registrar person of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendations 6 and 10]

Work: collector agent (rdaw:P10629)

# **Definition and Scope**

An agent who is responsible for creating a collection work by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

#### **Element Reference**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10629

Domain

Work

Range

Agent

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Agent: appellation of agent or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related agent as a value of Agent: name of agent.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related agent as a value of Agent: access point for agent.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related agent as a value of Agent: identifier for agent.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related agent as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: creator agent of work.

For the inverse of this element, see Agent: collector agent of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: collector collective agent (rdaw:P10630)

### **Definition and Scope**

A collective agent who is responsible for creating a collection work by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10630

Domain

Work

Range

Collective Agent

# **Prerecording**

### **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Collective Agent: appellation of collective agent or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: name of collective agent.

Page 65 of 132

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: access point for collective agent.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: identifier for collective agent.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related collective agent as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: creator collective agent of work.

For the inverse of this element, see Collective Agent: collector collective agent of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: collector corporate body (rdaw:P10631)

# **Definition and Scope**

A corporate body who is responsible for creating a collection work by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10631

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Corporate Body

# **Prerecording**

### **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Corporate Body: appellation of corporate body or as an IRI.

### **Recording an unstructured description**

Record an unstructured description for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: name of corporate body.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: access point for corporate body.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: identifier for corporate body.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related corporate body as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: creator corporate body of work.

For the inverse of this element, see Corporate Body: collector corporate body of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

# Work: collector family (rdaw:P10632)

### **Definition and Scope**

A family who is responsible for creating a collection work by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

# **Element Reference**

Page 67 of 132

#### **IRI**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10632

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Family

# **Prerecording**

# **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Family: appellation of family or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related family as a value of Family: name of family.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related family as a value of Family: access point for family.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related family as a value of Family: identifier for family.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related family as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: creator family of work.

For the inverse of this element, see Family: collector family of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: collector person (rdaw:P10633)

# **Definition and Scope**

Page 68 of 132

A person who is responsible for creating a collection work by selecting and arranging items that exemplify the embodiment of other works.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10633

Domain

Work

Range

Person

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Person: appellation of person or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related person as a value of Person: name of person.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related person as a value of Person: access point for person.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related person as a value of Person: identifier for person.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related person as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

# **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: creator person of work.

For the inverse of this element, see Person: collector person of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 4, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Page 69 of 132

# Work: concordance work for (rdaw:P10628)

### **Definition and Scope**

An expression of a textual work that is the basis of a systematic guide of all or selected words that occur in the expression.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10628

Domain

Work

Range

Expression

### **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Expression: appellation of expression or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related expression as a value of Expression: title of expression.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related expression as a value of Expression: access point for expression.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related expression as a value of Expression: identifier for expression.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related expression as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: related expression of work.

Page 70 of 132

For the inverse of this element, see Expression: concordance work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 22 and RSC discussion]

\* \* \*

# Work: finding aid of (rdaw:P10624)

# **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is a collection manifestation that is described by a metadata description set.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10624

Domain

Work

Range

Manifestation

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

# **Recording an unstructured description**

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

Last updated: 31 December 2021 Page 71 of 132

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: metadata description of manifestation.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 2]

\* \* \*

# Work: hierarchic finding aid of (rdaw:P10626)

# **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is a collection manifestation that has a metadata description set for the subcollections and items that it holds.

A collection includes an archival collection.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10626

Domain

Work

Range

Manifestation

**Alternate labels** 

finding aid of, hierarchic

### **Prerecording**

### **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: finding aid of.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: hierarchic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 10]

\* \* \*

Work: index for (rdaw:P10627)

### **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation of a textual work that is the basis of a systematic guide of the content of the manifestation.

# **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10627

Domain

Work

Range

Manifestation

### **Prerecording**

# Recording

Last updated: 31 December 2021 Page 73 of 132

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: related manifestation of work.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: index.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 3, Recommendation 18 and RSC discussion]

\* \* \*

Work: metadata description of agent (rdaw:P10610)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An agent that is described by a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10610

Domain

Work

# Range

Agent

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Agent: appellation of agent or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related agent as a value of Agent: name of agent.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related agent as a value of Agent: access point for agent.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related agent as a value of Agent: identifier for agent.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related agent as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of agent.

For the inverse of this element, see Agent: agent described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Work: metadata description of collective agent (rdaw:P10611)

# **Definition and Scope**

A collective agent that is described by a metadata work.

### **Element Reference**

Page 75 of 132

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10611

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Collective Agent

### **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Collective Agent: appellation of collective agent or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: name of collective agent.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: access point for collective agent.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related collective agent as a value of Collective Agent: identifier for collective agent.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related collective agent as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of collective agent.

For the inverse of this element, see Collective Agent: collective agent described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

Page 76 of 132

# Work: metadata description of corporate body (rdaw:P10612)

# **Definition and Scope**

A corporate body that is described by a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10612

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Corporate Body

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Corporate Body: appellation of corporate body or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: name of corporate body.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: access point for corporate body.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related corporate body as a value of Corporate Body: identifier for corporate body.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related corporate body as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of corporate body.

For the inverse of this element, see Corporate Body: corporate body described with metadata by.

Page 77 of 132

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Work: metadata description of expression (rdaw:P10615)

# **Definition and Scope**

An expression that is described by a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10615

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Expression

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Expression: appellation of expression or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related expression as a value of Expression: title of expression.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related expression as a value of Expression: access point for expression.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related expression as a value of Expression: identifier for expression.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related expression as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of expression.

For the inverse of this element, see Expression: expression described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

# Work: metadata description of family (rdaw:P10613)

# **Definition and Scope**

A family that is described by a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10613

Domain

Work

Range

Family

# **Prerecording**

### **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Family: appellation of family or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related family as a value of Family: name of family.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related family as a value of Family: access point for family.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related family as a value of Family: identifier for family.

Page 79 of 132

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related family as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of family.

For the inverse of this element, see Family: family described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

Work: metadata description of item (rdaw:P10616)

# **Definition and Scope**

An item that is described by a metadata work.

### **Element Reference**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10616

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Item

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Item: appellation of item or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related item as a value of Item: title of item.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related item as a value of Item: access point for item.

Page 80 of 132

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related item as a value of Item: identifier for item.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related item as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of item.

For the inverse of this element, see Item: item described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Work: metadata description of manifestation (rdaw:P10617)

### **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is described by a metadata work.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10617

Domain

Work

Range

Manifestation

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Manifestation: appellation of manifestation or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: title of manifestation.

Page 81 of 132

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: access point for manifestation.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related manifestation as a value of Manifestation: identifier for manifestation.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related manifestation as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of manifestation.

For the inverse of this element, see Manifestation: manifestation described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Work: metadata description of nomen (rdaw:P10618)

# **Definition and Scope**

A nomen that is described by a metadata work.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10618

Domain

Work

Range

Nomen

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Nomen: nomen string or as an instance of a Nomen.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related nomen as a value of Nomen: nomen string.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related nomen as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related nomen as a value of Work; identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for the instance of a Nomen as a real-world object.

Do not record an IRI for the entity that is being described.

A nomen references the Nomen: nomen string that is the value of an appellation element.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of nomen.

For the inverse of this element, see Nomen: nomen described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Work: metadata description of person (rdaw:P10614)

### **Definition and Scope**

A person that is described by a metadata work.

# **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10614

Domain

Work

Last updated: 31 December 2021 Page 83 of 132

# Range

Person

## **Prerecording**

# **Recording**

Record this element as a value of Person: appellation of person or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related person as a value of Person: name of person.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related person as a value of Person: access point for person.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related person as a value of Person: identifier for person.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related person as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of person.

For the inverse of this element, see Person: person described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Work: metadata description of place (rdap:P10619)

# **Definition and Scope**

A place that is described by a metadata work.

### **Element Reference**

Page 84 of 132

#### **IRI**

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10619

**Domain** 

Work

Range

Place

# **Prerecording**

# Recording

Record this element as a value of Place: appellation of person or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related place as a value of Place: name of place.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related place as a value of Place: access point for place.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related place as a value of Place: identifier for place.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related place as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of place.

For the inverse of this element, see Place: place described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Work: metadata description of RDA entity (rdaw:P10622)

Page 85 of 132

# **Definition and Scope**

An RDA entity that is described by a metadata work.

### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10622

Domain

Work

Range

**RDA** Entity

# **Prerecording**

### **Recording**

Record this element as a value of RDA Entity: appellation of RDA entity or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related RDA entity as a value of RDA Entity: name of RDA entity.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related RDA entity as a value of RDA Entity: access point for RDA entity.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related RDA entity as a value of RDA Entity: identifier for RDA entity.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related RDA entity as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of RDA entity.

For the inverse of this element, see RDA Entity: RDA entity described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

Page 86 of 132

\* \* \*

# Work: metadata description of timespan (rdaw:P10620)

# **Definition and Scope**

A timespan that is described by a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10620

Domain

Work

Range

Timespan

### **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Timespan: appellation of timespan or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related timespan as a value of Timespan: name of timespan.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# Recording a structured description

Record a structured description for a related timespan as a value of Timespan: access point for timespan.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

# Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related timespan as a value of Timespan: identifier for timespan.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

### **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related timespan as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

Page 87 of 132

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of timespan.

For the inverse of this element, see Timespan: timespan described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Work: metadata description of work (rdaw:P10621)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is described by a metadata work.

#### **Element Reference**

IRI

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10621

Domain

Work

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

# Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

### **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Page 88 of 132

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of work.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: work described with metadata by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Work: work described with metadata by (rdaw:P10623)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a metadata work for a work.

### **Element Reference**

**IRI** 

http://rdaregistry.info/Elements/w/P10623

Domain

Work

Range

Work

# **Prerecording**

### Recording

Record this element as a value of Work: appellation of work or as an IRI.

### Recording an unstructured description

Record an unstructured description for a related work as a value of Work: title of work.

For general guidance on unstructured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an unstructured description.

# **Recording a structured description**

Record a structured description for a related work as a value of Work: access point for work.

For general guidance on structured descriptions, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording a structured description.

### Recording an identifier

Record an identifier for a related work as a value of Work: identifier for work.

Page 89 of 132

For general guidance on identifiers, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an identifier.

# **Recording an IRI**

Record an IRI for a related work as a real-world object.

For general guidance on IRIs, see Guidance: Recording methods. Recording an IRI.

# **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: work described by.

For the inverse of this element, see Work: metadata description of work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 9]

# Appendix B: Detailed Content of Deprecated and Soft-Deprecated Elements

# **Deprecated Elements**

These RDA elements have been deprecated and will no longer appear in RDA Toolkit. The registered IRIs for the deprecated elements will remain in the RDA Registry, but all labels, definitions, and scope notes will have '(Deprecated)' appended to them.

Entity	Element Label	CURIE	Proposal Recommendation Number	
Agent	collection registrar agent of	rdaa:P50046	Part 4, Rec 5	
Agent	collector agent of	rdaa:P50045	Part 4, Rec 1	
Agent	curator agent of	rdaa:P50133	Part 4, Rec 2	
Collective Agent	collection registrar collective agent of	rdaa:P50791	Part 4, Rec 5	
Collective Agent	collector collective agent of	rdaa:P50786	Part 4, Rec 1	
Collective Agent	curator collective agent of	rdaa:P50781	Part 4, Rec 2	
Corporate Body	collection registrar corporate body of	rdaa:P50942	Part 4, Rec 5	
Corporate Body	collector corporate body of	rdaa:P50937	Part 4, Rec 1	
Corporate Body	curator corporate body of	rdaa:P50932	Part 4, Rec 2	
Expression	abstract of expression	rdae:P20122	Part 3, Rec 14	
Expression	abstracted as expression	rdae:P20104	Part 3, Rec 14	
Expression	catalogue expression	rdae:P20107	Part 3, Rec 7	
Expression	catalogue of expression	rdae:P20180	Part 3, Rec 7	
Expression	finding aid expression	rdae:P20155	Part 3, Rec 11	
Expression	finding aid for expression	rdae:P20197	Part 3, Rec 11	
Expression	index expression	rdae:P20156	Part 3, Rec 19	
Expression	index to expression	rdae:P20188	Part 3, Rec 19	
Expression	indexed in expression	rdae:P20091	Part 3, Rec 25	
Expression	indexing for expression	rdae:P20194	Part 3, Rec 25	
Expression	summarized as expression	rdae:P20106	Part 3, Rec 15	
Expression	summary of expression	rdae:P20179	Part 3, Rec 15	
Family	collection registrar family of	rdaa:P51093	Part 4, Rec 5	
Family	collector family of	rdaa:P51088	Part 4, Rec 1	
Family	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Part 4, Rec 2	

Entity	tity Element Label		Proposal
Littly	Diement Euser	CURIE	Recommendation
			Number
Item	collection registrar agent	rdai:P40005	Part 4, Rec 5
Item	collection registrar collective agent	rdai:P40122	Part 4, Rec 5
Item	collection registrar corporate body	rdai:P40138	Part 4, Rec 5
Item	collection registrar family	rdai:P41054	Part 4, Rec 5
Item	collection registrar person	rdai:P40106	Part 4, Rec 5
Item	collector agent	rdai:P40004	Part 4, Rec 1
Item	collector collective agent	rdai:P40121	Part 4, Rec 1
Item	collector corporate body	rdai:P40137	Part 4, Rec 1
Item	collector family	rdai:P40153	Part 4, Rec 1
Item	collector person	rdai:P40105	Part 4, Rec 1
Item	curator agent	rdai:P40017	Part 4, Rec 2
Item	curator collective agent	rdai:P40115	Part 4, Rec 2
Item	curator corporate body	rdai:P40131	Part 4, Rec 2
Item	curator family	rdai:P40147	Part 4, Rec 2
Item	curator person	rdai:P40099	Part 4, Rec 2
Item	item critiqued in	rdai:P40065	Part 2, Rec 5
Item	item evaluated in	rdai:P40066	Part 2, Rec 5
Item	item reviewed in	rdai:P40067	Part 2, Rec 5
Person	collection registrar person of	rdaa:P50640	Part 4, Rec 5
Person	collector person of	rdaa:P50635	Part 4, Rec 1
Person	curator person of	rdaa:P50630	Part 4, Rec 2
Work	catalogue of work	rdaw:P10180	Part 3, Rec 4
Work	catalogue work	rdaw:P10110	Part 3, Rec 4
Work	concordance to work	rdaw:P10181	Part 3, Rec 20
Work	concordance work	rdaw:P10111	Part 3, Rec 20
Work	critique of item	rdaw:P10269	Part 2, Rec 5
Work	evaluation of item	rdaw:P10267	Part 2, Rec 5
Work	finding aid for work	rdaw:P10201	Part 3, Rec 8
Work	finding aid work	rdaw:P10157	Part 3, Rec 8
Work	index to work	rdaw:P10188	Part 3, Rec 16
Work	index work	rdaw:P10158	Part 3, Rec 16
Work	indexed in work	rdaw:P10090	Part 3, Rec 24
Work	indexing for work	rdaw:P10194	Part 3, Rec 24
Work	review of item	rdaw:P10268	Part 2, Rec 5

# **Soft-Deprecated Elements**

Soft-deprecated elements remain in the official Toolkit but are candidates for future deprecation. These are legacy elements that are retained for continuity in applications. Toolkit instructions recommend using the replacement element or recording method.

# Expression: expression critiqued by (rdae:P20272)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Expression: expression evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \*

# Expression: expression reviewed by (rdae:P20274)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Expression: expression evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \*

# Item: filmed with item (rdai:P40036)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Item: on manifestation with.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 16]

Item: on disc with item (rdai:P40035)

Page 93 of 132

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

OPTION

Record a value of Item: on manifestation with.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 16]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: filmed with manifestation (rdam:P30037)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Manifestation: on carrier unit with.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 20]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: manifestation critiqued by (rdam:P30257)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: manifestation reviewed by (rdam:P30259)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

OPTION

Record a value of Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

# Manifestation: on disc with manifestation (rdam:P30036)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Manifestation: on carrier unit with.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 20]

# RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued by (rdax:P00024)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\*

# RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed by (rdax:P00027)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \*

# Work: critique of expression (rdaw:P10281)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

Record a value of Work: evaluation of expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: critique of manifestation (rdaw:P10275)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: evaluation of manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: critique of RDA entity (rdaw:P10359)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: evaluation of RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: critique of work (rdaw:P10182)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: evaluation of work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: review of expression (rdaw:P10280)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended. OPTION

Record a value of Work: evaluation of expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: review of manifestation (rdaw:P10274)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: evaluation of manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: review of RDA entity (rdaw:P10362)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: evaluation of RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: review of work (rdaw:P10178)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: evaluation of work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: work critiqued by (rdaw:P10115)

### **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: work evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Work: work reviewed by (rdaw:P10114)

# **Prerecording**

The following option is recommended.

**OPTION** 

Record a value of Work: work evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Appendix C: Detailed Content of Changed Element Labels

Entity	Old Element Label	New Element Label	CURIE	Proposal Recommendation Number
Agent	agent described in	agent described by	rdaa:P50426	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Collective Agent	collective agent described in	collective agent described by	rdaa:P50427	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Corporate Body	corporate body described in	corporate body described by	rdaa:P50369	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Expression	expression critiqued in	expression critiqued by	rdae:P20272	Part 2, Rec 1 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1
Expression	expression described in	expression described by	rdae:P20269	Part 2, Rec 2
Expression	expression evaluated in	expression evaluated by	rdae:P20273	Part 2, Rec 3
Expression	expression reviewed in	expression reviewed by	rdae:P20274	Part 2, Rec 4 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1
Family	Family described in	family described by	rdaa:P50370	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Item	accompanied by item	held with	rdai:P40029	Part 1, Rec 17
Item	item described in	item described by	rdai:P40062	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Manifestation	issued with	on carrier unit with	rdam:P30035	Part 1, Rec 19
Manifestation	manifestation critiqued in	manifestation critiqued by	rdam:P30257	Part 2, Rec 1 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1
Manifestation	manifestation described in	manifestation described by	rdam:P30254	Part 2, Rec 2

Entity	Old Element Label	New Element Label	CURIE	Proposal Recommendation Number
Manifestation	manifestation evaluated in	manifestation evaluated by	rdam:P30258	Part 2, Rec 3
Manifestation	manifestation reviewed in	manifestation reviewed by	rdam:P30259	Part 2, Rec 4 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1
Nomen	nomen described in	nomen described by	rdan:P81078	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Person	person described in	person described by	rdaa:P50368	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Place	place described in	place described by	rdap:P70054	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
RDA Entity	RDA entity critiqued in	RDA entity critiqued by	rdax:P00024	Part 2, Rec 1 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1
RDA Entity	RDA entity described in	RDA entity described by	rdax:P00025	Part 2, Rec 2
RDA Entity	RDA entity evaluated in	RDA entity evaluated by	rdax:P00026	Part 2, Rec 3
RDA Entity	RDA entity reviewed in	RDA entity reviewed by	rdax:P00027	Part 2, Rec 4 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1
Timespan	timespan described in	timespan described by	rdat:P70060	Part 2, Rec 2 follow-up
Work	abstract of work	abstract of	rdaw:P10126	Part 3, Rec 12
Work	abstracted as work	abstract	rdaw:P10107	Part 3, Rec 12
Work	summarized as work	summary	rdaw:P10109	Part 3, Rec 13
Work	summary of work	summary of	rdaw:P10179	Part 3, Rec 13

Entity	Old Element Label	New Element Label	CURIE	Proposal Recommendation Number
Work	work critiqued in	work critiqued by	rdaw:P10115	Part 2, Rec 1 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1
Work	work described in	work described by	rdaw:P10118	Part 2, Rec 2
Work	work evaluated in	work evaluated by	rdaw:P10120	Part 2, Rec 3
Work	work reviewed in	work reviewed by	rdaw:P10114	Part 2, Rec 4 and Part 2, RSC Decision on question 1

# Appendix D: Detailed Content of Changed Element Definitions

Agent: agent described by (rdaa:P50426)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of an agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

Agent: compiler agent of (rdaa:P50189)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of an agent for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestation, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

Collective Agent: collective agent described by (rdaa:P50427)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a collective agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \*

Collective Agent: compiler collective agent of (rdaa:P50711)

### **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a collective agent for creating a metadata description set.

Page 102 of 132

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestation, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Corporate Body: compiler corporate body of (rdaa:P50862)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a corporate body for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestation, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Corporate Body: corporate body described by (rdaa:P50369)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a corporate body.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \* \*

Expression: concordance expression (rdae:P20108)

### **Definition and Scope**

An expression of a concordance work that is derived from another expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 23]

Page 103 of 132

# Expression: concordance to expression (rdae:P20181)

# **Definition and Scope**

An expression that is used as the basis of a concordance work that is realized by another expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 23]

\* \* \*

Expression: expression critiqued by (rdae:P20272)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a critical evaluation of an expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Expression: expression described by (rdae:P20269)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of an expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2]

\* \* \*

Expression: expression evaluated by (rdae:P20273)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is an examination or judgement of an expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

# Expression: expression reviewed by (rdae:P20274)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a brief evaluation of an expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4 and Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Family: compiler family of (rdaa:P51013)

### **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a family for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestation, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Family: family described by (rdaa:P50370)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a family.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \* \*

# Item: bound with (rdai:P40032)

# **Definition and Scope**

An item that is physically combined with an item to form a collection manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 14]

# **Definition and Scope**

An item that is held in the same collection as an item.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 17]

\* \* \*

Item: item described by (rdai:P40062)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of an item.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: accompanied by manifestation (rdam:P30027)

# **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is a part of the same manifestation as another part manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 18]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: manifestation critiqued by (rdam:30257)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a critical evaluation of a manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

# Manifestation: manifestation described by (rdam:P30254)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by (rdam:P30258)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is an examination or judgement of a manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: manifestation reviewed by (rdam:P30259)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a brief evaluation of a manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Manifestation: on carrier unit with (rdam:P30035)

# **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is a part of the same carrier unit as another part manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 19]

\* \* \*

Nomen: nomen described by (rdan:P80178)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a nomen.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \* \*

Person: compiler person of (rdaa:P50560)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that involves a responsibility of a person for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestation, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

Person: person described by (rdaa:P50368)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a person.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \* \*

Place: place described by (rdap:P70054)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a place.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \* \*

RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued by (rdax:P00024)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a critical evaluation of an RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

RDA Entity: RDA entity described by (rdax:P00025)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of an RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2]

\* \* \*

RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by (rdax:P00026)

### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is an examination or judgement of an RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed by (rdax:P00027)

# **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a brief evaluation of an RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Timespan: timespan described by (rdat:P70060)

**Definition and Scope** 

A work that is a description of a timespan.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2 follow-up]

\* \* \*

Work: abstract (rdaw:P10107)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is an objective summary of a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 12]

\* \* \*

Work: abstract of (rdaw:P10126)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is summarized in an objective manner.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 12]

\* \* \*

Work: compiler agent (rdaw:P10055)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An agent who is responsible for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestations, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

Work: compiler collective agent (rdaw:P10491)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A collective agent who is responsible for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestations, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

## Work: compiler corporate body (rdaw:P10538)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A corporate body who is responsible for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestations, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

# Work: compiler family (rdaw:P10585)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A family who is responsible for creating a metadata description set.

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestations, a directory of agents and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

# Work: compiler person (rdaw:P10444)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A person who is responsible for creating a metadata description set.

Page 111 of 132

A metadata description set includes a bibliography of works, expressions, or manifestations, a directory of persons and places, and an analytic finding aid.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

Work: critique of expression (rdae:P10281)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An expression that is critically evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

Work: critique of manifestation (rdaw:P10275)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is critically evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

Work: critique of RDA entity (rdaw:P10359)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An RDA entity that is critically evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

Work: critique of work (rdaw:P10182)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is critically evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

\* \* \*

Work: evaluation of expression (rdaw:P10279)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An expression that is examined or judged by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: evaluation of manifestation (rdaw:P10273)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is examined or judged by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: evaluation of RDA entity (rdaw:P10361)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An RDA entity that is examined or judged by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: evaluation of work (rdaw:P10153)

**Definition and Scope** 

Page 113 of 132

A work that is examined or judged by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

Work: review of expression (rdaw:P10280)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An expression that is briefly evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

Work: review of manifestation (rdaw:P10274)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A manifestation that is briefly evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

Work: review of RDA entity (rdaw:P10362)

#### **Definition and Scope**

An RDA entity that is briefly evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

Work: review of work (rdaw:P10178)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is briefly evaluated by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Work: summary (rdaw:P10109)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a brief description of a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 13]

\* \* \*

Work: summary of (rdaw:P10179)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is briefly described by a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 13]

\* \* \*

Work: work critiqued by (rdaw:P10115)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a critical evaluation of a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Work: work described by (rdaw:P10118)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a description of a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 2]

\* \* \*

Work: work evaluated by (rdaw:P10120)

#### **Definition and Scope**

A work that is an examination or judgement of a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: work reviewed by (rdaw:P10114)

## **Definition and Scope**

A work that is a brief evaluation of a work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Appendix E: Detailed Content of Changed Element Hierarchies

Agent: compiler agent of (rdaa:P50189)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Agent: aggregator agent of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

Collective Agent: compiler collective agent of (rdaa:P50711)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Collective Agent: aggregator collective agent of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

Corporate Body: compiler corporate body of (rdaa:P50862)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Corporate Body: aggregator corporate body of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

Expression: concordance expression (rdae:P20108)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: expression of source work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 23]

\* \* \*

## Expression: concordance to expression (rdae:P20181)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: expression of derivative work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 23]

\* \* \*

Expression: expression critiqued by (rdae:P20272)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Expression: expression evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Expression: expression evaluated by (rdae:P20273)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Expression: subject expression of.

For narrower elements, see

Expression: expression critiqued by Expression: expression reviewed by

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Expression: expression reviewed by (rdae:P20274)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Expression: expression evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4 and Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

## Family: compiler family of (rdaa:P51013)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Family: aggregator family of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: manifestation critiqued by (rdam:30257)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by (rdam:P30258)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: subject manifestation of.

For narrower elements, see

Manifestation: manifestation critiqued by Manifestation: manifestation reviewed by

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

# Manifestation: manifestation reviewed by (rdam:P30259)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Manifestation: manifestation evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Person: compiler person of (rdaa:P50560)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Person: aggregator person of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 9]

\* \* \*

RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued by (rdax:P00024)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by (rdax:P00026)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see RDA Entity: subject RDA entity of.

For narrower elements, see

RDA Entity: RDA entity critiqued by RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed by

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

RDA Entity: RDA entity reviewed by (rdax:P00027)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see RDA Entity: RDA entity evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Work: abstract (rdaw:P10107)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: summary.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 12]

\* \* \*

Work: abstract of (rdaw:P10126)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: summary of.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 12]

\* \* \*

Work: compiler agent (rdaw:P10055)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: aggregator agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

Work: compiler collective agent (rdaw:P10491)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: aggregator collective agent.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

Work: compiler corporate body (rdaw:P10538)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: aggregator corporate body.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

Work: compiler family (rdaw:P10585)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: aggregator family.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

Work: compiler person (rdaw:P10444)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: aggregator person.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 4, Recommendation 8]

\* \* \*

Work: critique of expression (rdae:P10281)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

Work: critique of manifestation (rdaw:P10275)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

Work: critique of RDA entity (rdaw:P10359)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

Work: critique of work (rdaw:P10182)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1]

Work: evaluation of expression (rdaw:P10279)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: subject expression.

For narrower elements, see

Work: critique of expression

Work: review of expression

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

## Work: evaluation of manifestation (rdaw:P10273)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: subject manifestation.

For narrower elements, see

Work: critique of manifestation Work: review of manifestation

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

## Work: evaluation of RDA entity (rdaw:P10361)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: subject RDA entity.

For narrower elements, see

Work: critique of RDA entity Work: review of RDA entity

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

# Work: evaluation of work (rdaw:P10153)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: subject work.

For narrower elements, see

Work: critique of work Work: review of work [Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: review of expression (rdaw:P10280)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of expression.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Work: review of manifestation (rdaw:P10274)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of manifestation.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Work: review of RDA entity (rdaw:P10362)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of RDA entity.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Work: review of work (rdaw:P10178)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: evaluation of work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

Work: summary (rdaw:P10109)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: work described by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 13]

\* \* \*

Work: summary of (rdaw:P10179)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: description of work.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 13]

\* \* \*

Work: work critiqued by (rdaw:P10115)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: work evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 2, Recommendation 1 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Work: work evaluated by (rdaw:P10120)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: subject work of.

For narrower elements, see

Work: work critiqued by Work: work reviewed by

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 3]

\* \* \*

Work: work reviewed by (rdaw:P10114)

#### **Related Elements**

For broader elements, see Work: work evaluated by.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 2, Recommendation 4 and on Part 2, RSC decision on Question 1]

\* \* \*

Page 127 of 132

# Appendix F: Detailed Content of Elements with Added Shortcut Text

## Expression: concordance expression (rdae:P20108)

#### **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Expression: concordance work for the concordance work derived from the expression
- 2. Work: expression of work for the expression of the concordance work

The element does not identify any concordance work.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 23]

\* \* \*

# Expression: concordance to expression (rdae:P20181)

#### **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Expression: work expressed for the concordance work realized from the expression
- 2. Work: concordance work for for the expression used as the source of the concordance work

The element does not identify any concordance work.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 3, Recommendation 23]

\* \* \*

## Item: bound with (rdai:P40032)

#### **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Item: holding of for the manifestation of a *collection work*
- 2. Manifestation: holding for the item that is included in a collection manifestation

The element does not identify any *collection manifestation*.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 14]

\* \* \*

# Item: held with (rdai:P40029)

#### **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Item: holding of for the manifestation of a *collection work*
- 2. Manifestation: holding for the item that is included in a *collection manifestation*

The element does not identify any *collection manifestation*. For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 17]

\* \* \*

## Manifestation: accompanied by manifestation (rdam:P30027)

#### **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

1. Manifestation: part of manifestation for a manifestation that includes the component manifestation

Last updated: 31 December 2021

Page 129 of 132

2. Manifestation: part manifestation for a manifestation that is a component of the complete manifestation

The element does not identify the manifestation that includes the component manifestations.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 18]

\* \* \*

## Manifestation: on carrier unit with (rdam:P30035)

#### **Prerecording**

This element is a *shortcut* for the following chain of relationships:

- 1. Manifestation: part of manifestation for a manifestation that includes the component manifestation
- 2. Manifestation: part manifestation for a manifestation that is a component of the complete manifestation

The element does not identify the manifestation that includes the component manifestations.

For general guidance on shortcuts, see Guidance: Introduction to RDA. Data elements. Relationship shortcuts.

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 – Part 1, Recommendation 19]

\* \* \*

# Appendix G: Detailed Content of New Vocabulary Encoding Schemes and New or Redefined Terms

New Vocabulary Encoding Schemes (2)

## **RDA Collection Accrual Method**

Toolkit label	Toolkit definition	
loan	A collection accrual method that adds items to a collection for a fixed or open-ended timespan with no transfer of ownership or financial transaction.	
deposit	A collection accrual method that adds items to a collection permanently with no transfer of ownership or financial transaction.	
donation	A collection accrual method that adds items to a collection permanently with a transfer of ownership but no financial transaction.	
license	A collection accrual method that adds items to a collection for a fixed or open-ended timespan with no transfer of ownership but with a financial transaction.	
purchase	A collection accrual method that adds items to a collection permanently with a transfer of ownership and a financial transaction.	

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 4]

\* \* \*

## **RDA Collection Accrual Policy**

Toolkit label	Toolkit definition
closed	A collection accrual policy that does not add items to a collection.
passive	A collection accrual policy that adds items to a collection when the items are in scope for the collection but have been acquired for other reasons.
active	A collection accrual policy that seeks, acquires, and adds items to a collection.

	A collection accrual policy that adds items to one or more subcollections of a collection.
--	--

[Based on RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2 - Part 1, Recommendation 5]

\* \* \*

# New or Redefined Terms in RDA Terms (8)

These terms will also appear in the RDA Glossary.

Toolkit label	Toolkit definition	Proposal Recommendation Number
collection expression	An expression that is the realization of a collection work.	Part 1, Rec 1
collection manifestation	A manifestation that is the embodiment of a collection work and expression.	Part 1, Rec 1
collection item	An item that is the exemplar of a collection manifestation.	Part 1, Rec 1
collection work	A work that is a plan for selecting items that are to be gathered and kept together for some purpose.	Part 1, Rec 1
indexing finding aid	An index work that is a set of keywords derived from a collection manifestation or a metadata description set for a collection manifestation.  Alternate label: finding aid, indexing	Part 3, Rec 26
metadata description set	A metadata work that is an aggregating work that is a plan to select and arrange one or more expressions of one or more metadata statements that describe one or more individual instances of RDA entities and embody them in an aggregate.  The plan may be part of an application profile.	Part 2, Rec 10 and RSC discussion
metadata statement	A metadata work that is a piece of metadata that assigns a value to an RDA element that	Part 2, Rec 10

# RSC/TechnicalWG/2021/2/RSC Decisions/rev

Last updated: 31 December 2021 Page 132 of 132

	describes an individual instance of an RDA entity.	
unitary finding aid	A metadata description set for a collection manifestation as a whole but not for the items that are held.  Alternate label: finding aid, unitary	Part 3, Rec 3